
Autumn News 2016 

 
Stephen Green 
Commodore 

We are now into P2, with cruisers ashore and fewer dinghies in the boat park, but the hardier folk sail on. 
Reflecting on the season, the latter half has been good to us with few races cancelled, although the first 
half of the season was not so good. 

 

Those who visit the website frequently will be familiar with the success of CCSC sailors at away events, 
with major awards in Skiff, I14, Scorpion  and Toppers. At home,  Castle Cove members won the IRC 2 and 
IRC 4 classes in the Keelboat Regatta and we hosted 123 dinghies for the Dinghy Regatta with Castle Cove 
members taking firsts in Slow Handicap, Osprey and Asymmetric classes. We have also hosted open 
events for Scorpion, Enterprise and held the 2000 Nationals, as well as several small groups coming to us 
to train. They all love the club with its friendliness and location. 

 

The cruising programme has had an increasingly well supported season with trips away and shared sup-
pers as far away as Beaulieu and Portland Marina! 

 

John Harrington has been driving our social conscience with an environmentally safe slipway cleaner and a 
recycling system. Please support this by separating your own and club waste into the right category. 

 

20-30 members do a lot of work on your behalf and we have not been good at telling you about it. In the 
last newsletter, Barry Scutt gave you an overview of the long term investigations into pontoon alterna-
tives.  The existing arrangement again involves dismantling and taking ashore the individual pieces which 
is hard and messy work, but we have not to date found a sensible alternative.  This time Barry Grant will 
give you some background on the dinghy park and railway bank issues.  

 

Neil Stroud has organised a series of talks and socials for Wednesday evenings, on top of those that WPCA 
arrange on Tuesdays, to which CCSC members are welcome. An opportunity to learn or improve your 
skills, get to know who needs crew for the coming season and brighten the winter nights. 

 

We will be seeking several new committee members at the AGM. The list will be pub-
lished with the AGM papers in late October so please contact me if you can help. 



With Richard Paley having done much preparation, the dinghy park changeover was complete by 1030, 
allowing ample time for cradles to be erected.  A huge thanks to all of those who helped with this. 

 

In spite of gradually increasing wind over the three days , all boats 
are ashore but it proved impossible to complete the pontoon lift in 
time  Once again Well done to Barry Scutt for the organisation and 
the lift team and helpers for planning and carrying out the event, 
which could only succeed with large quantities of tea, coffee and ba-
con butties, and a big crane. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

but..... 

 

Please ensure that halyards are not frapping masts to avoid disturbing our neighbours and that dinghies 
are securely tied down. 

Could we also ask that any items of rubbish that are not general household waste, that you take them 
home with you (ie toilets/ empty antifoul tins/old brushes/rollers etc.etc.) these can all be dumped at 

your local waste management tip free of charge. 

Lift out and Dinghy Park Changes 

Check out what's behind this QR code. 



We have had a great summer on the water with 51 different club members attending and an average of 
15 boats out each time; some new members wanting to get confidence on the water and meet other 
members, and some seasoned club racers who want an opportunity to practice their skills outside of the 
race. Many thanks to Sara Lloyd , D Gill, Nick Hollis, Helen Martin and Chris Forrest who drive the rescue 
boats and so much more for us. 

 

Every year we hold a race in September in memory of Joe Isaacs. Joe was one of the founding members of 
Ladies Sailing providing patient support from the rescue boat to many of us. He was a regular club racer in 
his Solo, instructed at Cadets and also taught many club member to drive! 

This year was the 7th Isaacs Cup race and took place in exhilarating condi-
tions – average wind speed of 20 knots with gusts of 29 knots! A little bit 
scary, but very exciting with 16 boats finishing the race; 7 Laser 4.7s, 3 
Laser Radials, a Laser 2000, a Laser Pico, a Laser Vago, a Comet, a Wayfar-
er and a Devon Yawl. Chris Forrest and Alison Stephens finished in first 
place in their Laser 2000, with Lucy Bishop close behind in her Laser Radi-
al and Ben Wightman and Roger Whiting in third place in the Devon Yawl. 
We celebrated afterwards with a delicious shared lunch and surprised 
Diana Gill with a 70th birthday cake! 
Hope I’m still Laser sailing at 70! 

 

We are hoping for a few more weeks on 
the water, so please feel free to join us 
on Fridays at 9.30. 

 

Micky O’Toole 
 



What a Great Sailing Season !!  

The weather has been on our side for pretty much all 

of it, and WOW have we had some great times this 

year, so I look back at all the cruises this year and I 

have to say the one that stands out for me has to be 

the Bucklers Hard 

Trip, we had 9 

boats go, this was 

absolute magic, great food, great company , great trip. Its 

trips like this that makes the whole cruising scene for me 

worthwhile. 

 

However we have had many a great trip, made new friends, seen new places, eaten and 

drank far to much, and been sun burnt many times, but that’s  what summer cruising is 

about.  

So what’s up next when you read this the boats will be out of the water and  we will be think-

ing just what winter jobs need to be done and can I wait until next year to start them, but we 

also are about to embark on this year's Winter Talks and what a line up we have, more fun 

and frolics with a bit of serious stuff thrown in for good measure.  

At this point finally I would like to say thankyou to everyone who has taken part in one of the 

cruises this year, without you it would be a very different group. 



Wed 19th October  — Look back at 2016 & Setting the Scene 

Wed 26th October — Knots and Splicing with Bill 

Wed 9th November — Cruising Social, Song and Laughter 

Wed 23rd November— Get Ready to Cook  

Wed 7th December — Cheese, Wine and BINGO 

Wed 4th January  — Weather with Bob 

Wed 18th January — It’s Quiz Night !! 

Wed 1st February — Rigging with Andy Gordon 

Wed 15th February — Intro to Cruising Programme 2017 

Sat 4th March  — Cruisers Dinner (dining at its best) 

Wed 8th March  — Diesel Engine Care & Maintenance 

Wed 22nd March — Sail Trim for Cruisers 

Sat 8th April   — Wine Tasting with a Twist 

Wed 19th April  — Let’s go Cruising Social  

During the month of January we will be holding some Basic Navigation Eve-

nings these are designed for the Novice Navigator (Max 8 people) if this is you 

please get in touch with either Mike Conroy or Neil Stroud. 

 All Talks are 7.00pm for 7.30pm  -  Bar Open 



We have had a few trips on the go since our last newsletter. The Williams family trailed up to the annual 'Ullswater 

gathering' of the Wayfarer Association and were rewarded with almost unheard of constant sunshine and near per-

fect sailing conditions for the week. 

Based at the Ullswater Yacht Club we were joined by 20 plus Wayfarers and for the 

first time a few Wanderers all of whom had some great day sails to every part of 

the lake. 

The evenings were also tremendous fun with home grown entertainment including 

'Beer o'clock' 'sing a longs', bbq, quiz night and a talent show! 

 

If you have a Wayfarer or a Wanderer this event is a must, particularly if you have 

children. 

 

Tim Crisford took his Kittiwake across to Holyhead for their association get to to-

gether. 

 

The club Bank holiday day sail went ahead with three Wayfarers and that other well known cruising dinghy a Vago! 

But well done to all. 

The wind was fickle and looked like it just might die, precluding options other than heading for Ringstead. It did 

however fill in quite quickly and the armada rapidly approached the Lee shore in near perfect formation. Sue de-

ployed her anchor for the first time in anger and had a few subsequent dragging problems that placed her directly 

offshore of some naturists on the beach!  

The Vago did it's best, but did highlight a few problems that a race boat can have when pushed to cruising scenarios 

and It was a little too choppy to get close to each other for a social, nevertheless we all had lunch, with some 

choosing to swim ashore. 

On departure, Fred and Steve discovered that their anchor was well and truly held in weed and despite their best 

efforts was not coming 

free. They let out some 

warp fired up the out-

board and hit it at half 

throttle, nothing moved. 

Drifting back they then 

unleashed all 3.5 hp of 

snarling Tohatsu, this 

time she came free. Ian 

just could not free his 

anchor and was forced to 

cut his warp. 



The wind increased further and skippers chose different routes home, 

some staying inshore and others pushing well out into the bay. Steve 

and Fred stayed with Phil in the Vago as he was single crewed. Sue 

handled a tiller breakage and sailed on in true Wayfaring style, whilst 

Ian took the scenic inshore route. Becoming self reliant on trips with-

out safety cover such as this was, is an important skill. 

We all made it back safely with a few stories to tell. It was noticeable 

that we all had smiling faces, it hadn't been an easy sail but it was a 

really rewarding one, with some lessons learned and comfort zones 

extended. 

Huge thank you to all who attended and look forward to more of you 

joining us on the next one. 

Keep an eye open for the meeting dates of next year's training and 

day sails. 

Tim Crisford took his Kittiwake, Adelie, to the annual Kittiwake Cup event at Holyhead in August.   

The aim had been to tie the Kittiwake event into the OGA Holyhead festival, and some good sailing was had in the 
ouer harbour and the bay, but the weather was tricky and it finally deteriorated to the point where sadly the         
races planned for the weekend had to be cancelled due to high winds.   

However, the weather cleared for the festival parade on the Sunday and a fun time was had with many boats 

dressed overall, some splendid costumes and various boats firing replica cannons.  

 

Steve Williams  



Rio 2016 

 

The Olympics is undoubtedly a special event, something which happens every four years and for many 

people only once in their lives. For me however it is amazing how quickly it creeps up on you: simply you 

wake up one day and it is the 8th of August 2016 and for this reason I suspect no one ever feels fully pre-

pared. I’m now knocking on 40 and this was certainly a Games of many 1sts for me and definitely a mem-

orable event, but it also re-enforced what a fantastic job the UK did as hosts in 2012. 

The Olympics is also not perhaps what you would expect: the atmosphere is of everyone doing everything 

they can to get the best result. Whilst in normal competition crossing by ½ a boat length may be consid-

ered safe (without protest or incident), at the Olympics crosses of anything less than 1 boat length could 

be considered dangerous and with a 1 discard series, years of work can be put at risk by starting close to 

someone. 

Every point counts with DPI (additional point added to the score) a real worry. We spent days with the 

American team arguing that you were not allowed to put McLube (a lubricant) on the boom and this is 

before the competition even started, and perhaps my biggest memory was the huge amount of paper-

work and documents to read, with endless requests for information. Even then many sailors ended up 

with points added to their scores. 

It started with the boat draw which ended in confusion when the equipment could not be allocated to the 

correct boat meaning we had to wait an extra 

2 days to get the boat. Evi even took a boat 

off, washed it and was then told she had to 

bring it back, and at one point Lijia’s sail disap-

peared and Annalise didn’t have a sail at all! 

Everything was a piece of paper, every re-

quest, and upon returning home I feel relieved 

that we planted 2000 trees on Imberhorne 

Farm to mark the Millennium and so I can still 

consider myself “Green” after all the requests 

on separate pieces of paper: 1. Use a Zhik Toe 

strap, 2. Use side cleats, 3. Use a wind indica-

tor, 4. Repair the defected centreboard we 

were supplied with, and the list goes on…. 

Once we got the boats, we had to wait for the 

“stickers” to arrive for the sails and at one 


